
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

                                      JULY 16, 2024 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session and by 

Zoom (ID# 87981717732 Passcode# 625274) at 9:30 A.M. All members 

present along with Clerk Sindy Coburn, Treasurer Renee Thies, and 

Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton. 

Krotz stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 

with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting 

was posted on the official County website and posted in the Sheridan 

County Journal Star on July 10, 2024.    

Kling made a motion to accept the agenda.   Messersmith 

seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  Messersmith 

made a motion to approve the minutes of 7-9-2024.  Kling seconded 

the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  

The board reviewed a request from the Gordon Memorial 

Hospital that had been presented to them at a previous time.  Kling 

made a motion to adopt Resolution 2024-10 approving $114,232.73 of 

ARPA funds to the Gordon Memorial Hospital for use to repair the 

elevator.  Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all 

voted aye.   

   Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton reported that his 

department has has completed one mile of dirt work on the Strotheide 

Road.  All guys are out blading now due to the rain in the area.       

Building & Grounds report- Jeff Davis not present.   

Sheriff report- Jeff Brewer not present.  

Kim Rosane representing Sandbox Golf was present to request an 

extension of hours on July 25, 2024.   They plan to have a band and 



would like to remain open until 2 P.M.   Rosane also requested to be 

able to sell alcohol on Sunday starting at 7 A.M.  Rosane informed the 

board that in the Fall they will start having a breakfast buffet and 

sometimes customers request a beverage.   Kling made a motion to 

grant the requests to sell alcohol on Sundays starting at 7 A.M. and to 

extend the hours on 7-25-24 to 2 A.M. for the special event.   

Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

Sara Rittgarn presented the audit review.  Rittgarn stated that 

most of the findings were things we have heard before, such as 

segregation of duties.   It would take two more personnel in each office 

to get away from that finding.   Kling made a motion to accept the audit 

report from Casey Peterson for 2023.  Messersmith seconded the 

motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.       

Public Comment:  None. 

 Adjourn: 11:30 A.M.   

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Clerk            James Krotz, Chairman  

 


